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Auxiliary Board Officers: 

  Chairperson:  

         Linda Hammer -  928-699-6556 

  Co-chair:   

          Vicky Scott       -  610-810-4818 

  Secretary:   

          Laurie Hawke  -  254-592 3020 

  Treasurer: 

          Cindy Perelli    -  928-651-8005 

 

Auxiliary Committee Coordinators 

Red Hot Mamas: 

    Vicky Scott        -    602-810-4818 

    Leslie Gant         -   928-255-4467 

 Food Sales:  

    Linda Hammer    -   928-477-2788 

Kiddy Korner: 

   Jack Beale           -   928-978-3152        

Outside Vendors: 

    Linda Hammer    -   928-477-2788 

Bake Sale: 

   Cindy Blodgett    -   602-292-4646 

Raffle Tickets: 

   Mary Levine        -   928-477-2668  

Raffle Prizes: 

    Peri Raygor       -   928-477-3339 

 Membership Coordinator: 

     Cindy Perelli     -    928-651-8005 

Newsletter: 

     Mary Brock        -   928-210-8129 

 

From the Desk of the Chairperson 
 

Greetings from the mountain. 
It is hard to believe that Memorial Day has 
come and gone and that we are already into 
June.  I am looking forward to many of you 
returning to the mountain for the summer. 
 
I have repeatedly been asked by members 
of the Blue Ridge Communities about our 
sales this year.  I continue to advise that we 
will make decisions based upon the 
recommendations from Governor Ducey in 
the reopening of Arizona following the 
Covid 19 outbreak.  The short answer is 
that we do not know at this point.   
 
Our first meeting of the year will be held 
this Saturday, June 6th at 10:00 am in the 
Auxiliary shed.  I encourage as many 
members to attend as possible.  We will 
be discussing what our summer activities 
may look like.  Hopefully we will be able to 
think outside of the box, coming up with 
some creative ways to continue with our 
fundraising efforts. 
 
I look forward to seeing you on 
Saturday.   Stay safe and healthy. 
 

Linda Hammer 

Chairperson 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 



 

FROM THE TREASURER’S DESK 

Hello everyone.   

I hope this Newsletter finds everyone safe and in good health.  These are strange and trying times for so 

many of us, and our summer here on the mountain is definitely going to be affected.   There will be a lot 

of people here enjoying their cabins or camping in the forest.  Right now anything is better than being in 

the Valley at 110 degrees or more.   

Now on to the Treasurers Report.  The reconciled bank balances as of May 31 are as follows: 

                   Savings Account:              $15,894.51 

                   Checking Account:           $19,768.65 

                   Total Balance:                                      $35,663.16 

There was a deposit made June 2nd in the amount of $220.00, bringing the “to date” checking account 

balance to $19,988. 65.  This deposit consisted of dues payments received and the sale of some t-shirts. 

I will also take the opportunity to remind everyone that your dues for Auxiliary 

Membership are due by July 1st. 

 If you have any questions please call me at 928-651-8005 or by e-mail at hgcg1987@outlook.com. 

Please remember to be safe and be aware of others around you. 

 

Cindy Perelli 

Treasurer and Membership Coordinator 

 

****************** 

From the Red-Hot Mamas: 

Hello everyone,  

     I hope everyone is doing well.  It is hard to believe it is already June.  The year seems to be 

standing still and flying by at the same time. 

 

I want to thank the women who assisted in the “major” clean-up and organization of the shed last 

fall.  It looks real good and ready to be used.  I am afraid, I am not sure of each individual but 

your work is greatly appreciated!  Thank you for being our fairy god-mother’s! 

 

     The auxiliary meeting is on Saturday, June 6th at 10 am.  I am hoping it will help shape the 

summer.  I will be at the shed this Wednesday at 9 for a bit.  When we start to meet again, we 

hope you can join us.  We will post information as soon as determined what the month of June will 

look like.  I will have another update sent out after the Meeting on Saturday, June 6th.  

      We look forward to seeing you, 
 

                   Vicky & Leslie   


